
 

Check us out on the web http://www.voiture1379.com 
Check out the Grande du Missouri web site http://www.grandedumissouri.com  

 

 
Voiture 1379 Communiqué for February 2009 

 
As the Grande Spring Wreck and Cheminot draws near we are still in need of props for the 
WRECK. Gary Reno found a set of stairs a bravery test and a ball and chain. We are still in need 
of replica of the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier, surrounding the tomb should be a grouping of 
little white crosses. 
If we are to do Spirit of Sergeant Younger we would need to make poppy field with a white cross 
with a helmet hanging from it. There is also a city hall scene with four caskets or casket ends. 
The more we work on the details the better the experience will be for everyone not only the P.Gs 
being wrecked. So those of you out there with some talent can get working on some props that 
would be wonderful. 
 
The Grande Chef de Gare has also asked for a bugle we will need to borrow one for the day if it 
does not interfere with any funeral that day. If we cannot get a bugle we will need to get a boom 
box and a CD with TAPS to use for the WRECK 
 
We will also be needing people to help out with registration table hospitality room, and the 
WRECK itself. So if you can help please contact Gary Reno and let him know. 
 
 If any one has anything they would like to donate for drawing or raffle prizes that would be a 
great addition as well. 
 
Post 95 will be hosting John Brown from the V. A. Clinic he will be giving a fifteen minute 
presentation on the V.A. Clinics before the regular Post 95 meeting on February seventeenth at 
19:00 HRS in Liberty, MO. All are welcome to attend this session to hear about the VA Clinics. 
 
Jesse James Voiture Locale 130 will be holding its 88th Annual Washington’s Birthday Party on 
February 21st at American Legion Post 393 in Gower Missouri starting at 17:00 HRS. The 
Washington’s Birthday Party will be a dinner and Las Vegas Night followed by an auction. 
Ladies are invites as well as veterans who are prospective voyageur militaries. The cost is $22.50 
per person.  
 
This months Promenade will be on February 25h in Liberty, MO with dinner at Trails Inn 
Restaurant, at 18:00 HRS. The Promenade will begin at 19:00 HRS at Post 95. 
If there are any other functions you would like to “get the word out” please let me know and I 
will put them on the Voiture 1379, The Grande du Missouri, and the 3rd District web site as well 
as the communiqué. 
Thank you for your service to Our Great Nation, your service to the American Legion, and 
the 40et8 through Voiture 1379. If we all work together we can and do make a difference. 
 Robert C. Emery, Correspondant Locale, Voiture 1379 


